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"Our Japanese new year's party went well. It's common in any organisation in Japan to do a new year's 

party. Members from Sheffield, Manchester, Wells and London participated in the event, as well as four 

missionaries who brought a high spirit. 

 

  
 

"Mike gave a good short speech. We had fresh sashimi by the Onoda couple and everyone brought dish to 

share with everyone. We enjoyed testimonies, singing, and a karate demonstration by Yukie who has a 

black belt. The bingo game was very much a brain exercise, and concentration was needed. We finished 

with Okmansei. 

 



 

 

  
 

"Thank you very much, not only to the participants, but also to the brothers from North of Thames, 

especially young Chris V, who stayed for five hours to help us." 

 

Mrs. Fumiko Balcomb 

 

  
 

 

 


